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May 12, 2017

Att: Home Owner

As part of the Nanaimo Pollution Control Center secondary treatment upgrade at 4600 Hammond Bay Road, we
will be drilling and blasting rock on behalf of the Regional District of Nanaimo starting late May. We expect the
blasting to take several months.

All blasts will be monitored with blasting seismographs to record ground vibrations and sound volume. Subject to
homeowner consent, Pre-Blast surveys will be performed on homes in the vicinity.

Work will typically take place from 7:00am to 5:00pm Monday to Saturday.

The blasting signals will be as follows:
e Fifteen minutes prior to the blast, one short whistle will be sounded
e preceding the blast, 12 short whistle signals will be sounded at one second intervals
e two minutes will elapse after the last warning signal before initiating the blast
« following the blast and after the area has been inspected and found safe, one prolonged whistle signal of
at least 5 seconds duration will be sounded, to signify that permission is granted to return to the area

We will work within WCB and Industry standards and guidelines. If you have any questions or concerns please
contact me at the phone number or e-mail below.

To Have a Pre-Blast survey completed, please call Craig Gamble at 250-744-6561 or
E-mail at (cgamble@coastclaims.com)

There is no cost to you for this.

Thank you,

Nathan Harburn

Construction Mamager

Roc-Tech Contracting (2011) Ltd
250-591-7146
nathan@roctech.ca
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